
THE VILLAGE POST OFFICE AND PILLAR BOXES
Exactly when the village(s) acquired a Post Office and where it was originally is still to be resolved but it almost certainly preceded the Local Government Act of 1894 and it is understood that it was in Three Hands Cottage before being moved across the road to Forge Cottage which had a pillar box in its wall.  At that stage, that particular Post Office was limited in what services it was permitted to provide.  Concerned by this, at a Teffont Magna Parish Council meeting in 1908, attended by Mr Brooks of the Post Office, the Council discussed the proposal that a Money Order and Savings Bank Account capability should be opened at the Teffont Post Office.  Before opening such a department, the Postal Authorities required a guarantee from some responsible person, or local authority, that it would be reimbursed to the extent of one third of any loss they may sustain, it being understood that the total annual costs of such a department would be £5.  It was further explained that a Mr Maudsley had given that guarantee.  (He was the tenant of the Manor.)  Under the circumstances Mr Lever proposed that application be made to the Postal Authorities to grant “facilities for the transaction of Money Orders and Savings Bank business at Teffont Post Office” This was seconded by Mr Brown and carried; presumably it was now implemented.
At the same meeting, Mr Lever also proposed that representations be made to the Postal Authorities that the most convenient situation for an extra Pillar Box would be in the wall opposite to the east end of Teffont Magna Church.”.  This was seconded by Mr Brown and carried.  The Pillar Box that which was installed at that time was an out-of-date one in that it was a Queen Victoria one and she had been dead for six years; this Queen Victoria one was still in situ until the middle of the 1960s when a more up-to-date – and slightly larger – one replaced it
One reference was included in the minutes of a Teffont Magna Parish Council held in 1912 where it was proposed that representations be made to the Postmaster of Salisbury postal district that the secondary delivery of letters should be extended to all the houses in the village street.  This was seconded by Mr Lever and carried.  They were still arguing about that in the 1960s.
By 1955, the Postmistress was a Miss Clark with the Post Office in what is now Forge Cottage.  Her father, who lived with her there, ran a small petrol pumping station where the petrol was actually pumped by hand.  .  Miss Clark was a Parish Councillor from 1956 to 1974.  She retired from her role as Postmistress in 1976 with a public testimonial of some trees in her memory planted at Springhead plus other gifts.
She was replaced as part-time Postmistress (2pm to 5pm five days a week) and the Parish Council Chairman of the time, M r J A M Pitcairn, provided the premises in what was previously the Manor Farm Stores; It was also arranged that that planning plans waiting for review by the Parish Council would be available in the new Post Office for any members of the Public to examine.  A new pillar box on a pole opposite the entrance to Holt Lane was erected to replace the one in Forge Cottage now that this building was no longer the Village Post Office.
Cis Goodfellow retired in 1994 – with great sadness in the village - after 17 years work and was not replaced so, after a hundred years, Teffont no longer had a Village Post Office.  The Post Office was closed and that part of the building was sold off.  The last Council minutes mentioning it were about attempts by the Parish Council to organise pension payment availability in the village.
New news is that the major change to the collection times of the postbox in Magna are now early in the morning rather than about 5pm.  The collection times for the Evyas box are, for now, unchanged.  It is possible that the Parish Council will try to make it the Evyas one be the early start and the Magna one to be late afternoon.
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